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Big Flyin Coming---Cedar Mills Fly-in/Splash-In 

Coming up during the weekend of Oct 17-19 is the big Cedar Mills Fly-in/Splash-In.  Among the key event that EAA 323 

supports is the Sunday morning breakfast.  EAA 323 helps prepare and cook the breakfast Sunday morning starting at 

6:30 AM.  Your support is needed, and is a great way to support the aviation community.  Please announce your support 

at Thursday Oct 16th’s meeting.  Thanks for your consideration 

Also, we support the shuttles on Saturday from the air field to the lodge. Thanks again for your consideration. 

Air Tractor Visit November 1 

A big event is coming our way for the club—a visit to the Air Tractor factory located at Olney Muni (KONY).  The exact 

tour start time is to be defined, but will be in the morning.  This is a fly-in event, and at the next meeting on Oct 16, we will 

take a count and try to match interested parties with pilots and planes.  KONY is located 113 nm west of KSWI.  So, come 

on out and fly—we are a flying club too, right?  See a plane made from a few pieces of tubing all the way to a certificated 

aircraft. 

Brushy Creek Fly-in 

This past Oct 4, club members flew in for the Brushy Creek Fly-in.  9 club members planes were present.  (Sorry, the 

person writing this newsletter was in Europe at the time…it would have made double digits!).  Nevertheless, please share 

with the club your photos, and we’ll place them in the newsletter.  Send them to EAA323@hotmail.com! 

October 16, 2014 (Thursday meeting) Agenda 

This coming Thursday, we have been honored to have Charlie Tilghman, a former pilot for Southwest Airlines, will share 

stories and speak to us.  He is now flying King Airs, and will share some good stories.  Also, remember, we’ll be taking 

name for volunteers for Cedar Mills and the Air Tractor Factory Tour. 

This Is Your Newsletter 

This is your newsletter, and ideas for publication are always requested.  I’m just getting this started up, but, articles, points 

of interest, you name it, send your ideas to eaa323@hotmail.com, or please bring it up to one of the club officers or during 

the monthly meeting.  I hope to add project or flyin updates in the future, but, I need your support and info! 

The Regulatory Minute 

14CFR91.25 is the “get out of jail free card,” so to speak, for us pilots and mechanics.  This is the Aviation Safety 

Reporting Program.  It is coordinated by NASA and is an independent system from the FAA to allow pilots and mechanics 

to report errors, improvement recommendations, to name a few.  A good case may be where you taxied onto the incorrect 

taxiway at a controlled airport.  This could result in a penalty by the FAA, but, if you report it within 10 days, in most cases 

it may help you have a penalty waived if your first offense, assuming the act was not severe, criminal, to name a few.  Use 

it!  Remember—the FAA may not use this system as a basis for penalizing you—so don’t be afraid to report a mistake.  

Website to make a report:  http://asrs.arc.nasa.gov/ 

 



 

 

Upcoming Events 

Thursday October 16  Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00PM 

    Subject: Southwest Airlines Pilot Charlie Tighlman 

Friday Oct 17-Sunday Oct 19 Special!  Cedar Mills Safety Seminar and Splash-In, 3T0, All Weekend Long 

 (See 3rd page)  Volunteer for breakfast on Sunday; Safety Seminar Saturday, 9:00 AM @ the Lodge 

    Topic for Seminar:  “Lucky Louque to discuss maintenance issues & accident prevention”  

Saturday November 1  Visit Air Tractor in Olney, TX, KONY—Details on timing to come 

    (Need a lift—in an airplane?  Ask at the Oct 16 meeting!) 

Thursday November 20  Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00PM 

    Subject:  Aviation Medicals (Dr. Jasyn Haney); Officer Election 

Saturday December 6  Kitfox Project Visit and Welding Introduction (Todd Schuler) 

Thursday December 11  EAA 323 Christmas Dinner 

    Location:  Ross Richardson’s Abode—Details to Come 

Saturday December 13  Special!  Air Salvage Christmas Sale, 8 AM-3 PM, Lancaster Airport (KLNC) 

    Take a look around, and eat breakfast and lunch at the Lancaster Runway Café! 

    www.asod.com 

Officers, Directors, and Volunteers 

John Horn President 940-665-8131 

Clint Murphy Vice President 214-578-3859 

Steve Strauss Secretary 903-786-4786 

Danny Offill Treasurer 903-482-6651 

Paul Tanner BoD 903-546-6745 

Joe Nelsen BoD 903-818-0496 

Open BoD Open 

Mel Asberry Technical Counselor 972-784-7544 

Jim Smisek Technical Counselor 903-819-6428 

Ross Richardson Membership 903-821-4277 

Jack Stanton Young Eagle Coordinator  903-436-0474 

Billy Dollarhide Webmaster 903-870-0521 

John Halterman Ramp Page, Publications 361-652-1164 



 

 


